	[image: image1.jpg]MADISON
PARK

HOMEOWNE





	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, February 14, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  John C. Trunk, Charlotte Area Transit Director; Robert Qualkenbush, Chief of Police – Allied Barton; Cheryl Furr, Treasurer; Stacy Raynor, Director
	37 members
7 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:32pm
President Doss welcomed the members to the first meeting of 2011.  He noted that the January 10th meeting of the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association was cancelled due to snow.  [In the annuals of the Association, this was the first cancellation of a scheduled meeting ever recorded.]
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 1/28/2011 to 2/12/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 900 Stanfield – B&E, items stolen between 4 and 6pm, entry gained through side door









(1/28)
b. 4700 Gilmore – Liquor law violation





(1/29)

c. 4900 Wedgewood – under 21 consuming alcohol, non-criminal offense (2/1)

d. 600 E. Woodlawn – traffic stop, marijuana




(2/5)

e. 700 Seneca – traffic stop, marijuana





(2/7)

f. 5200 Farmbrook – damage to residence, suspect known to victim
(2/12)
A member made the observation that fast driving was a continuing nuisance in the neighborhood.  She asked what she could proactively do.  Officer Hairston replied that if she could safely and discreetly obtain the tag number that she should report it to the police along with the time and date of the observed speeding.
Guest Speakers

President Doss welcomed a number of administrative staff and officers concerned with Lynx Blue Line (light rail) security.  President Doss explained that their attendance at tonight’s meeting resulted from concerns expressed by residents of Madison Park which he shared directly with Carolyn Flowers, the Chief Executive Officer of CATS.  She was concerned enough to offer to arrange for speakers to come and address those concerns. 

Panel Discussion:  Security Issues in riding CATS Blue Line (light rail)
John Trunk, Director of Transit Support Services, CATS

Robert Qualkenbush, Chief of Police, Allied Barton along with senior ranking CMPD officers of the divisions where the Blue Line runs
Mr. Trunk began his remarks by noting that Madison Park residents had expressed concern with regard to safety and security issues while riding the light rail trains as well as standing on the station platforms and walking across the parking lots of the Tyvola Rd and Woodlawn Rd. stations.  The panel of speakers attending tonight’s meeting represented a cross section of all the agencies charged with safety and security on the Lynx Blue Line.  The format of the panel’s discussion of the topic quickly resolved to question and answers plus informed observations of both HOA members as well as individual panel experts (CMPD officers, Allied Barton police chief and CATS administrators).
The Panel’s Comments:

CATS hired Allied Barton in order to augment its own force of fare inspectors as well as the patrol efforts of CMPD.  They are a uniformed presence on the trains as well as on the platforms of certain stations.  Gray-shirted officers are CATS fare inspectors.  The strategic placement of uniformed resources is driven by the statistics, i.e., where crime is taking place.  Blue light call boxes connect directly to 911.  Juvenile ticket jumpers are a problem.  CMPD has introduced plainclothes officers to the trains as a response to observed increases in crime during certain times of the day as well as on certain sections of the Lynx Blue Line.
Members’ Observations:

One member observed the 2-3 minute response time to a medical emergency on a station platform.  The member commended the efficiency and coordination of the CATS staff as well as the fire department and Medic.  Ellen Stenstrom asked to be recognized.  She stated that she felt threatened when approached by teenagers asking to use her cell phone and that she was mad that teenagers again would approach her and ask her for money.  She acknowledged that she had communicated her fears in writing to CATS officials, stating that her presence at the meeting was directed, in part, to reiterating her overall opinion that the Lynx Blue Line is not as safe as the panel purports it to be.
The Panel’s Response:  Safety and Security Tips
One speaker from the panel in a concluding remark noted that riding public transportation entails certain risks and nuisances in traveling with the general public and the inconsiderate elements therein.  That said, he offered the following suggestions when riding the light rail:  Stay in the well lit sections of the station platforms.  Stand by the blue light call box.  Stand by others on the station platform.  Note that cameras are everywhere and are constantly monitored.  Stay in their line of sight.  The video tape is reviewed after each reported incident.  [Marty Doss noted that a video review of the incident where he was attacked on a train permitted a positive identification of his attacker.]
President Doss took the floor to thank the board and the membership for the concern and compassion they expressed in their cards, phone calls and condolences upon learning of the sudden death of his dad last month.  The HOA board had authorized a donation to the American Stroke Society in the name of Marty’s dad.
2011 HOA Membership, Dues and Operations:  The President’s View
Every January, The Homeowners’ Association makes a point of encouraging its members to pay their dues.  Dues are collected throughout the year.  However, the earlier they are paid the more helpful they become because the board will then know the resources available to it for planning purposes.  The dues go to pay for operating expenses such rent for the meeting space at the church, for funding matching grants, and for staging HOA annual events such as National Night Out, the Holiday Social, and Spring Picnic.  Dues are $20 dollars per household.  The board requests everyone living in the boundaries of Madison Park who are property owners to consider paying dues to the Association.  Renters are welcome to join the Association by paying as well.  Landlords with properties in Madison Park are requested to pay $20.00.

Please note that there are no paid positions on the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association board.  The HOA operates as a non-profit corporation and is registered as such with the N.C. Secretary of State.  Membership in the Madison Park HOA is voluntary. The Association does not enforce any restricted covenants.  Clearly, the Association will NOT tell you what color to paint your house, how large your American Flag can be and so forth and so on.  The organization and its board exist, as one of its principal functions, to communicate to its members City of Charlotte ordinances and CMPD laws/rules.  Again, if no ordinance is law then you have no fear of being directed to do something by your HOA in Madison Park.   

The HOA exists to help maintain standards in the community, to answer questions, to educate, and to direct residents with concerns to the proper City department, and to sponsor social community-building events and grant projects that make Madison Park a better place for everyone living here – renters included.  Please help your board continue to keep making Madison Park great by paying your $20.00 dues.  Your membership really does help to make a difference.
This year the board plans to test a few different methods of soliciting dues.  One suggested method entails mailing a postcard to a limited number of selected streets and then monitor the level of response.  A suggestion raised by a member was to include on the postcard what the HOA does (along with some of its recent accomplishments) as well as what the HOA does not and cannot do. The HOA is also testing a hand delivered letter and a letter mailed to select streets.   These options provide the receiver with more information on Madison Park HOA. 
As always, you can pay your dues today in person at the meeting, or online at the web site, or mail your dues to Madison Park HOA, PO BOX 242432, Charlotte, NC 28224.  Remember when you pay your dues you will get a free Madison Park T shirt (while they last).
Cheryl Furr, Treasurer

2010 Budget Analysis and Monthly Treasurer’s Report for February
Cheryl reviewed the costs of Association sponsored events and initiatives for 2010.  The Spring Outing at Knights Castle broke even.  National Night Out broke even.  The neighborhood identification signs matching grant project broke even and the escrow account for maintenance of the topper and free-standing signs is funded.  The Holiday Social cost $330 (net).
The HOA currently has $2,789.00 in its account.  51 members have paid their 2011 dues.  
Cheryl noted that the actual budget in regards to National Night Out only reflected cash in and out and did not take into consideration the hundreds of dollars in gift cards that were donated for the event by Target.   Those gift cards allowed us to purchase food and supplies that are maintained in our permanent event inventory.  This year we purchased 6 folding tables to be used under our tents. 
Neighborhood Updates

National Night Out (NNO) 2011 – Tuesday, August 2nd

Back for 2011 are core sponsors Target (several locations) and Showmars (Emerywood location).  Toppers Pizza is signing on as a new sponsor.  Please keep the businesses that support HOA events in mind when you are out and about doing your shopping.  They are very important to your community and allow the board to do some fun things that make living in Madison Park great. 

Entertainment currently signed on is Yasmines Magic Hip Dancers.
Hotdog Heaven a carnival style vendor is also coming back to help with the event’s food.   

Madison Park works hard to help showcase businesses that support your community.  If you know of a businesses or have a business and want to find out details on how a partnership with Madison Park can work for your business please contact the HOA at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Events such as NNO can cost thousands of dollars.  Last year the event was pretty much cost free to the neighborhood outside of the volunteer needs and planning.  The board cannot express enough gratitude to all the sponsors that stepped forward.  This year the HOA will make a concerted effort to place “Donation” jars throughout the NNO site in order to push the event beyond breakeven.
Please help identify sponsors, encourage your neighbors to pay dues and help find entertainers for HOA events such as National Night Out.  Put National Night Out on your calendars now -- Tuesday, August 2nd. 

Web Site Invitation to Seek Permission to Post on the Discussion Page
Some on the HOA’s e-mail distribution list received personalized invitations to sign up as users on the Madison Park web site.  This was done in part to eliminate the need for President Doss and Director Ken Davis to have to approve those of you signing up to post on our discussion page.  The invitation permitted those who received the e-mail to click on a link and be automatically approved.  This is something new that Neighborhoodlink was testing and offered to the enhanced web sites such as Madison Park.  There were a couple of bugs that President Doss helped Neighborhoodlink work out in their system.  If you have not clicked on the link and still have the e-mail please join our web site.  You simply need a user name.  If you have not received the invitation you can request to join directly from our web site at http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home and the moderators will approve you when your request comes in.

Currently all the information on the HOA site is in public view.  There exists the option to make certain sections viewable only to registered members.  One of the goals of the HOA is to distribute accurate information to everyone in the community on a variety of topics.  The board seriously doubts that it will have occasion to use the restricted view options very often.  Some neighborhoods do share their information such as minutes only with paid members.  The board’s current thinking is that such a policy defeats the purpose as well as the goal of the HOA.  This thinking recognizes that such a policy might encourage more residents to pay dues to stay informed about neighborhood happenings.  The HOA web site has thousands of visits every month.  It is the quickest way to find out what is going on in the neighborhood.  Plus, the online version of the minutes post as soon as they are ready to distribute each month.  The board realizes that everyone cannot make it out to every monthly meeting.  Access to all the information on the web site gives you options in keeping yourself informed.  

Radio Tower on Farmbrook:  Update from City Staffer, Pat Mumford

	Madison Park Radio Tower

	Date:
	12/10/2010 4:53:07 P.M. Eastern Standard Time


The following note was sent to President Doss, Mayor, and other City Officials!

This note is a follow-up to concerns raised by Marty Doss regarding a radio tower in Madison Park at 5400 Farmbrook Road.   Code Enforcement has determined that the radio tower is in violation of the zoning code and a notice of violation was issued on November 24, 2010.   The property owner has thirty days from the date of the citation to appeal to the ZBA.   Please let me know if you have any questions.   Thanks.

Pat 

Patrick T. Mumford

Director Neighborhood & Business Services

City of Charlotte 600 East Trade Street

On 12/23/10 President Doss received word that an appeal had been filed from zoning.   Zoning has stated that immediate neighbors will be alerted to the appeal hearing so that they may attend and have their concerns heard.

That appeal schedule for Jan. was postponed until this month.   It will be held on the 2nd floor of the government center. 

Mr. Doss,

This case is being continued until February 22, 2011
Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Katrina
Katrina Young, CZO
Zoning Administrator

Councilman David Howard Visits Madison Park

City Councilman-At-Large, David Howard did a drive around on Friday Feb. 4th 2011 with President Doss.  They looked at several things in the neighborhood.  One thing he saw was the radio tower.  He sent a follow up e-mail to President Doss on Feb. 6th, 2011.   This excerpt is taken from an e-mail he sent to Zoning and Code Enforcement in regards to the radio tower. .

Katrina and Walter,

I had an opportunity to visit Madison Park on Friday to see the radio tower that Marty has been communicating with us about.  I totally agree with his assessment of this problem.  If there is nothing that can be done to force this citizen to remove this tower, we definitely need to make sure it doesn’t happen again.  Is there a text amendment underway on this issue?  If not, I’d love to request that we do so.

Councilman David L. Howard

Charlotte City Council At-Large

It was nice for Councilman Howard to take time to visit Madison Park!  

Keep Charlotte Beautiful:  Adopt-a-Neighborhood Application  

Lisa Charde working with President Doss and Cheryl Furr submitted an application to Keep Charlotte Beautiful for their Adopt-a-Neighborhood Project.  There is a hope that perhaps Keep Charlotte Beautiful will assist with improvements to the rose garden located on the site of the recently demolished Old Pinewood Elementary School.  Lisa received the following message on 2/11/2010 from Wendy Gigante with Keep Charlotte Beautiful.   We received a total of 18 applications, so they will have their work cut out for them.  Although I can't completely speak for the subcommittee, they should be prepared to announce their finalists at our “their” next meeting On March 7.
Guest Speakers (cont.)

Stacy Raynor, HOA Director, Put A Park in Madison Park Initiative
Mr. Raynor gave an update on the proposal to build a park on the site of the Old Pinewood Elementary School site.  Discussions with HOA board members and research conducted by the proponents of Madison Central Park as well as conversations with City of Charlotte Neighborhood Development have pointed to the distinct possibility of applying for and receiving a matching grant to construct such a park.  Features of the park would include:  walking trail, 9-hole disc golf course, grass fields, vegetable gardens, benches, birdhouses, picnic tables and further landscape improvements and additions.  The proponents have discussed the proposed features of the park with CMS officials in charge of school property management as well as the principal of the New Pinewood Elementary School. The overall scope of these proposed first phase features is $50,000 -- $25,000 of which would come from a Neighborhood Development matching grant.
The goal of the matching grant would be to enhance the Old Pinewood space for the educational benefit of the current students of the New Pinewood Elementary as well as for the recreational benefit of the residents of Madison Park.  Support for the matching grant would come from community volunteer hours being reimbursed at $20.85 per hour, vendor discounts, in-kind donations,  donated equipment rentals, and possibly, some Madison Park Homeowners’ Association funds if needed to meet our match obligation.   The source of the majority of volunteer hours directed toward attracting matching grant funds would come from “pledged” commitments of time from residents working on a proposed “Park Sweep Day” (scheduled for Saturday, August 6, 2011 – just four days after Madison Park’s National Night Out celebration) and a proposed “Landscape and Mulch Day” (scheduled for Saturday, November 5, 2011).  Stacy noted that Neighborhood Development now permits community projects to be proposed, applied for and matching grant funded in phases.
- Motion brought to the floor of the meeting –
In order to move the park proposal forward to an April 15th matching grant application deadline, Stacy made a motion that the membership of the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association vote to support the application for matching grant funding of the proposed  first phase of construction of Madison Central Park.  The motion was seconded by Ken Davis and Matt Magnasco.  The motion carried by a majority show of hands with no vote in opposition.
[Given that the above motion carried by acclamation of the members in attendance, the following information is included in these minutes (as it was compiled in the days following the vote) in order to facilitate communications to interested members.]

Park Volunteers:  Please Contact
Residents of Madison Park can volunteer for the project by sending an e-mail directly to

lisacharde@earthlink.net or the madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com with e-mail subject “I want to volunteer _________ Number of hours to the park project”.  Volunteers who want to pledge via e-mail need to send all of the required information on the pledge sheet in their e-mail.  Their signature is waived as it is considered "electronic" coming from their e-mail address.  Each volunteer should indicate which of the two events he/she wants to pledge (Landscape/Mulch Day and Park Sweep, or both), street address and phone number.   No work will be begun until after the matching grant application is submitted and approved, hopefully, in early summer.  
Residents wishing to pledge cash to the project, contact lisacharde@earthlink.net for the official pledge letter for individuals.  Thank you very much for considering a cash donation to our HOA designated for Madison Central Park.
Don Means, HOA member, Park Road Corridor Study:  An Update
Don took the floor as a substitute for his wife and HOA director, Jo Ann, who is Madison Park’s designated liaison to the Study and could not attend tonight’s meeting.  The Study is an initiative of CDOT.  The first public meeting will be held Thursday, March 3rd and will focus its attention on current transportation problems, opportunities and needs along Park Road between Kenilworth Avenue and Woodlawn Road. Don circulated a flier in order to generate interest in the Study meeting within the Madison Park community.
Neighborhood Updates (cont.)
Holiday Social:  Changes in Door Prizes and Proposed Charitable Gift
Diane Gunter and her family did a great job on the Holiday Social.  2010’s menu for the Social moved the event more toward that of a Holiday Dinner.  The board plans to promote its December meeting in a similar vain again this year with the proviso that a different location possibly be considered because this year’s attendance neared the capacity of the church’s Annex building.  The food was great.  The weather was arctic.  The atmosphere was convivial.  Thanks to all the volunteers that helped put the Social together.  Well Done ! ! !
For 2011, the board has decided that it will eliminate the cost incurred to distribute “door prizes” at the Holiday Social and reallocate those funds in order to work with CMPD’s Westover Division in support of its efforts to identify a needy family or two in Madison Park and provide bikes and toys for the children.  According to CMPD there was a great need throughout the City for bikes and toys this year.  The board felt that this would be something nice it could do and perhaps be a better use of HOA funds in designating those monies to help a family in need in our community.   CMPD will choose the family (or families) and take care of the delivery.  Bless the police department for taking on this charitable work during what can be a very stressful policing season.
Robo Call for Lost Pets:  Information Asked for and Shared
Several residents inquired about a robo call that went out for a lost family pet in Madison Park last month.   http://www.lostmydoggie.com/   President Doss placed the link on the HOA web site for anyone that might find the need for such a service in the future.  There is a fee for use of this service.   Please note that this service is something that the HOA neither initiates nor endorses.  These minutes and the HOA web site contain the contact information because residents asked President Doss about the calls.
New Business
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Several members simultaneously brought up the issue of the re-evaluation of the property tax values in Madison Park.  Land under the typical 1/3 acre lot has been revalued at $100,000.  Values of the existing structures themselves generally reflect recent sales.  Recent sales however, in turn, reflect the prices paid by the new owners for improvements and renovations made by the former owners.  While the re-evaluations were set with reference to end of last year market values, the overall housing market has continued to drop.  While Sue Valentine-Plyler extended an offer to help those with questions regarding how to appeal their re-evaluation, it was not clear how an appeal could be successfully mounted without a current appraisal in hand.
Candace Armstrong, one of the Master Gardeners living in Madison Park, noted that three other Master Gardeners as well as a Consulting Rosarian live in Madison Park.  She expressed a general hope that the Madison Central Park proponents would take advantage of their expertise. 

Lamar Gunter mentioned that he would serve as a contact for any HOA member who would have an interest in being on the Keep Mecklenburg Beautiful Board of Directors.  He also mentioned that Great American Cleanup is the nation's largest community improvement program, built on a foundation of individual responsibility and civic pride.  It begins March 1 and runs through May 31 and includes many activities.  For more information on how you can get involved, please contact Wendy Gigante at (704) 336-4211 or at wgigante@charlottenc.gov.
Lamar (in his capacity as a volunteer with the USO at Charlotte Douglas Airport) also mentioned that the USO had a job opening.  He also mentioned that USO volunteer opportunities exist in locations outside of the airport.
Reading of the name of the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association member in perpetuity by the Secretary of the Association, Ted Peters
Susan Burgess
New Members/First Time Attendees
None.
Adjournment

8:33pm

